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On 2 May 2024, Ambassador Nishimaki paid a courtesy visit to H.E. Dr. Hifikepunye 

Pohamba, the second President of the Republic of Namibia. The courtesy visit was held at 

his private residence in Okanghudi, Ohangwena Region and H.E. Dr. Pohamba expressed his 

sincere welcome to Ambassador Nishimaki's visit at his residence. 

Ambassador Nishimaki explained the Japanese Government's various assistance to 

Namibia to H.E. Dr. Pohamba, who spoke about his experiences during the liberation struggle 

and his nation-building efforts, following Namibia's independence. He also shared his 

experiences during his official visit to Japan in 1995, 2007, 2008 and 2013 and his 

involvement for the Elundu-Rundu road improvement project based on Japanese government 

assistance. In addition, H.E. Dr. Pohamba, expressed his deep appreciation for the Japanese 

government's support to Namibia.  
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